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From the President: Chris Hansen 
Hello DuKane ABATE! 
 

I want to take a moment to wish you all a Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year. I hope that you 
all took advantage of a snowless Christmas and got 
some miles on and that your time with friends and 
family was a great time. Whatever your plans for New Years Eve 
are, please just be safe out there. I also want to thank Steve Graef 
and Law Tigers for treating 2 non-members for  
Christmas and buying them DuKane ABATE  

Memberships at the last Monthly Membership Meeting and 
Christmas Party. That was fantastic to see and it’s always  
awesome to see new members to our ranks. Thank you  
Steve! It was also great to attend an event for State  
Representative Jeff Keicher on December 20th at Tanna Tap 
in Geneva. Jeff has been with motorcyclists 100% in his 
time in the Statehouse.  

 
We have talked for a few months now about working to get justice for John “JJ” Jones and 
his family as he was killed on his motorcycle in Geneva, IL. Ricardo Rivera, the man that hit 
JJ head on, was not charged with anything. With that being the case, DuKane ABATE sent 
out a call to action to seek justice. As you’ve followed along, you know that a meeting was 
set up with Kane County State’s Attorney Jamie Mosser to give her decision on charges 
against Rivera. That meeting happened on November 27th. Family members were in  
attendance along with President Chris Hansen (via Zoom), Vice President Randy Ramey 
(via Zoom), and Events Officer Chris Newman. Unfortunately, it was relayed to all of us 
that they could not find any way to charge Rivera with reckless homicide. In Illinois,  
reckless homicide does NOT include knowingly getting into a vehicle without a drivers  
license and insurance and still operating a motor vehicle. On December 19th, Safety &  
Education Officer Steve Waltz, Events Officer Chris Newman, Dale Smith, and myself 
along with John’s family attended the court date for Rivera where he was being charged 
with traffic violations and the Kane County State’s Attorney was asking for the maximum 
sentence of jail time. Unfortunately, Rivera did not show up to court, but in good news 
Judge William Engerman, noting that this involved a fatality, skipped over written notices 
and a summons, and immediately issued a warrant for Rivera’s arrest. We will keep you all 
posted as this continues. 
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On Sunday December 17th, I attended the ABATE of Illinois PAC (ABATEPAC) grading session as a NE Region 
Trustee. This is the session where we grade candidates and hand out endorsements based SOLEY on motorcycle 
rights and freedoms. No other topic is taken into consideration at this meeting. In DuPage and Kane Counties,  
endorsements for 2024 Primary Election were given to State Representative Jennifer Sanalitro, State Representative 
Dan Ugaste, State Representative Jeff Keicher, State Representative Amy Grant, State Representative Martin 
McLaughlin, State Representative Barbara Hernandez, State Representative Terra Costa Howard, State  
\Representative Stephanie Kifowit, State Representative Anna Moeller, State Representative Diane Blair-Sherlock, 
and State Senator Cristina Castro. I’d like to congratulate them on receiving this important endorsement and thank 
them for all their hard work for motorcyclists. If you speak with them or attend an event of theirs, be sure to thank 
them! 
 
One thing that DuKane ABATE has been working on is bettering our message to the public. DuKane ABATE pro-
vides resources, education, and political representation to motorcyclists in DuPage and Kane Counties to preserve 
the legacy of motorcycling for years to come. This is the message that we need to let riders know in our area. We 
should be telling every motorcyclist we know who we are and what we do. Too often I hear motorcyclists say that 
they don’t know what ABATE is and that’s something that we need to change. We will continue to find ways to 
spread the message, but we need all your help too. Please help us spread the message of DuKane ABATE. Future 
rights and freedoms depend on it.  
 
There are a lot of good swap meets coming up, along with the ABATE of Illinois State Seminar and ABC – ABATE 
Bowling Classic. I look forward to attending the State Seminar with Chris Newman, Mark Garrison, John Bloch, and 
Nathan Klapatch. It should once again be a good time filled with a lot of new ideas to bring back to the chapter in 
2024. I look forward to seeing you all at upcoming events as well.  
 
Until next month, 
Ride Safe – Ride Free  
 
Chris Hansen 
DuKane Chapter of ABATE of Illinois President  
630-618-7551  
chrishdguy@gmail.com 
 

President: Chris Hansen 



Vice President/Legislative Rep.; Randy Ramey 

HELLO ALL, 
 
I hope you all survived Christmas. A new year approaches and since it's an election year, I 
don't think there will be too many surprises. 
 
103rd ILLINOIS GENERAL ASSEMBLY: 
 
The Illinois General Assembly kicks off the Spring 2024 Legislative Session on Tuesday, January 
16. Friday, January 19 is the deadline to request legislation be drafted for consideration during the Spring Session. 
Friday, February 9 is the deadline to file legislation.  
 
The House Ethics and Elections Committee will hold a hearing on January 10 at 11:00 am in the Brookens  
Administrative Building in Urbana to discuss voter access.  
 
Brandun Schweizer was selected by local Republicans to replace Mike Marron as State Representative in the 104th 
District. 
 
2024 Key Dates and Session Deadlines: 
January 19: House and Senate LRB Request Deadline 
January 19 - February 9: LRB Blackout Period – No Requests Will Be Accepted 
February 9: Senate and House Bill Filing Deadline and LRB Amendment Requests Begin 
February 21: Governor’s Budget and State of the State Address 
March 15: Senate Committee Deadline for Senate Bills 
March 19: Primary Election 
April 5: House Committee Deadline for House Bills 
April 12: Senate Third Reading Deadline 
April 19: House Third Reading Deadline 
May 3: Committee Deadline for Bills in the Opposite Chamber 
May 17: House and Senate Third Reading Deadline for Bills in the Opposite Chamber 
May 24: Adjournment 
May 25 – 31: Contingent Session Days 
 
GOVERNOR’S HIGHLIGHTS: 
 
Land Reclamation Awards Announced: The Illinois Department of Natural Resources announced the recipients 
of the 2023 Land Reclamation Awards. The program is designed to recognize outstanding achievements in mine 
land reclamation and to promote high-quality reclamation work in Illinois. The award is given to companies and  
individuals who maintain compliance with regulatory requirements and apply innovative techniques to reclaim land 
following mining activities. The list 2023 recipients is here. 
 
Public Water Supply Grants: The Illinois Environmental Protection Agency is offering $750,000 in grants for the 
development and completion of energy efficiency projects at public water supply facilities, commonly referred to as 
drinking water treatment plants. 
 
The grant program seeks to invest U.S. Department of Energy Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act funds in  
publicly owned water treatment plants in the State of Illinois. The grants will enable units of local government to 
make energy efficiency upgrades to water equipment identified by previous energy audits. The projects will reduce 
the amount of energy consumed by water treatment operations, thereby reducing energy costs. 
 
Grant applications will undergo a comprehensive, merit-based review. Scoring factors will include cost effective-
ness, energy cost impact savings, energy rate, and projects located in environmental justice areas of concern.  
Application materials are available on the Illinois EPA website. The application period closes at 5:00 pm on Febru-
ary 2, 2024. 
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Vice President/Legislative Rep.; Randy Ramey 

IBHE Awards Grants to End Student Homelessness:  The Illinois Board of Higher Education 
awarded $1.7 million in End Student Housing Insecurity grants to 10 institutions of higher  
education in Illinois. The funds will be used to support ongoing work at each of the campuses to 
address systemic causes of homelessness and basic-needs insecurity among students. The state’s 
higher education strategic plan, A Thriving Illinois, calls for closing equity gaps for students 
who have been left behind, in part, by addressing student support needs, including housing  
insecurity. 
 
OTHER NEWS: 
 
Illinois Chamber of Commerce: The Illinois Chamber of Commerce announced the addition of former Republican 
State Representative Keith Wheeler as Senior Legislative Affairs Advisor. Wheeler will join the Chamber’s  
Government Affairs team effective January 1, 2024. 
 
Minimum Wage Lawsuit: Attorney General Kwame Raoul and the Illinois Department of Labor are urging the  
Illinois Supreme Court to overturn an appellate court’s opinion barring employees of a Chicago manufacturing  
company from recovering overtime wages and penalty fees they argue should have been paid. Raoul, along with the 
IDOL, filed an amicus brief in Mercado v. S&C Electric Company to ensure that the Illinois Minimum Wage Law 
protects employees’ right to earn fair compensation for overtime hours worked, as well as their right to recover lost 
wages and penalties in court. 
 
Please have a safe and Happy New Year! 
 
Randy  
 

Treasurer: Mark Del Monaco  

December’s Treasurer’s report is 100% normal and mundane. November finances are balanced 
with the bank statement. Next steps to close off the year are to balance December’s statement 
and then walk through every transaction we did (about 250) to make certain the 990 tax category 
and budget category I selected for each transaction is correct. Then double check that the 990 tax 
form makes sense. That form is auto-compiled, but I like to double check the numbers to ensure 
they cross foot. Then I can send our tax reporting documentation to Paul Truax (our Abate-IL 
Treasurer) and reset my spreadsheet to get ready for 2024. 
 

Our Membership Christmas party was held Tuesday December 19th and we had a winter-wonderful time. In addition 
to our regular membership meeting, Santa was there, we played Merry Christmas BINGO where Santa pulled out 
twenty specially wrapped Christmas presents from his bag for those who got a bingo! Then we had a nice catered 
dinner and three lucky people won Christmas hams!  
 

Christmas is a special time of the year where together as family and friends we celebrate the birth of Jesus Christ 
over a meal and spirited conversation. Remember however, the purpose of his birth was to spread the word of God 
and to remember Him by recalling the last supper and his death on the cross to forgive the sins of the world. Take a 
moment to let that sink and remember God loves us all, unconditionally. Let that fill your souls. Also take a moment 
to think of all the families out there who are heartbroken missing the 150+ Illinois motorcyclists who are no longer 
with us from this year. May God bless them and return happiness to their families soon. 
 

Call someone you haven’t talked to in a long time. Say a prayer for someone who needs a blessing. Think positive 
thoughts for the millions of people in the world who are not celebrating. I believe we can spread joy.  
 

If you have questions, comments, or improvement recommendations, just e-mail me at DuKaneTreas-
ure2014@gmail.com. I’ll do my best to respond quickly and thoughtfully. 
 
Mark Del Monaco 
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Hey, everyone, 
 
I've got a little PR development to make before the year closes. When we say that we're a motorcycle 
rights organization, it's good for people to know what that looks like. As we get our message out to the 
public, we'll be bringing up the causes we support and the kinds of actions we take in community. This 
way, people who see our posts and messages will have a better understanding of what we do. So some 
of us on the board have been working to articulate and describe what we do. For instance, our website 
now lists a few things that we do as an organization: 
 

Advocate for motorcycling, dirt bike riding, and ATV riding to be preserved for generations to come 
 

Educate the community about motorcycle safety and awareness 
 
Provide representation, speaking to legislators in DuPage and Kane Counties about protecting your rights 

as a motorcyclist 
 

Combat discrimination and profiling of motorcyclists 
 

We'll be continuing to relay our goals and the ways we fulfill them as time goes on so that we can win people's favor 
and give them reasons to get on board with us. In the meantime, have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 
 
Nathan Klapatch 

Looks like we are getting ready to put an end to 2023.  As of this writing, we have lost 158 motor-
cyclists to traffic accidents this year in Illinois.  Let’s hope next year we get that number knocked 
way down. 
 
So, the final numbers are in for safety presentations for DuKane this year, based on the reports that 
we file with the State.  Mark Garrison and I made 47 visits to 20 high schools with 217  
presentations to 5,270 students.  DuKane ABATE is way out ahead of any other State Chapter this 
year and hope to exceed that number in 2024. 
 
The opportunity to educate drivers education students would not be possible without the support of 
the DuKane BOD and the membership.  I hope that we can continue to receive that support and grow our safety  
education program each and every year going forward. 
 
Please as you ride the rest of this year and next keep an eye out for the other guy because they sure as Hell don’t 
watch out for you. 
 
Thank you all and have a safe and Happy New Year. 
 
Steve Waltz 

Education and Safety; Steve Waltz 

Webmaster/Public Relations: Nathan Klapatch 



Let’s Support Those Who Support Us: 

Hello DuKane, 
 
It is almost 2024, an election year.  This means many local positions and all US House of Representatives seats are 
up for election.  Not to mention a Presidential election.  On Sunday December 17th, our President Chris Hansen  
attended the ABATE of Illinois PAC (ABATEPAC) grading session as a NE Region Trustee. This is the session 
where they grade candidates and hand out endorsements based SOLEY on motorcycle rights and freedoms. No other 
topic is taken into consideration at this meeting. 
These pages show the local results of that meeting.  If you live in one of these Districts please take this into account 
as you make your decision for the upcoming Primary Election, March 19. 
 
 



Let’s Support Those Who Support Us: 



Let’s Support Those Who Support Us: 

One last note.   
 

The people on the pages above are some of the ones who can help on a more local level.  Even when we are not  
successful when there are laws we support or oppose these are the people who helped to get us heard.   
 

As you are considering who to support think about how we have been treated by others in the past.  If we don’t  
support those who support us we will only have people who think anyone who rides on 2 that are not pedal or  
electric powered is a gang member may be the only ones we have to work with.  How well do you think that will 
work? 
 

Research, think and make good choices. 
 



Secretary: Amy Nelson 

TIME Meeting Starts:    7:30pm_______________________ 
Attendance: 

 
 
Call To Order** Pledge of Allegiance **  
 
New Members Welcome! 
Names of New Members:                            
 
Officer Reports  
The officers of the board give their reports. These are not voted on or need to be accepted. 
 
NE Region Coordinator: Rich Gruner  
 
GUEST SPEAKERS (if any) _   _None 
 
President – Chris Hansen 
Several Chapter members were present in court in support of the family of John Jones .  The defendant, Ricardo 

Rivera did not show up.  The Judge went directly to issuing an arrest warrant.  The States Attorney  had 
planned on requesting a sentence of 300 days in jail, the maximum possible under current law.   
 
Vice President/Legislative – Randy Ramey 
Susan Hathaway-Altman who is running for Congress is with us tonight.   The Legislature is out and will be back 
in session the 3rd week of January. 
 
Treasurer – Mark Del Monaco 
Everything balanced in November and the year is being wound up.. 
 
BOD State Representative – Kley Abel  
The noise ordinance is not going anywhere this year.  Legislative Day is being planned for early April 2024.  
Harley is willing to work with us on the motorcycle licensing program.  To date (as of the BOD Meeting) there 
have been 157 motorcycle fatalities.  The State Officers remained the same.   
 
 
  

Chris Hansen X Randy Ramey X Chris Newman X 

Viper   Mark Del Monaco X Steve Waltz X 

Kley Abel X Mike Nicholson X Mark Garrison X 

John Bloch X Nathan Klapatch X  Horsepower X 

Amy Nelson X         

 
DuKane Chapter of A.B.A.T.E. of Illinois 

Membership Meeting   Date:  ____12/19/2023________________ 



Secretary: Amy Nelson 

Independent Rep #2 – Horsepower 
I am selling older items in the back.  .  
 
Events – Chris Newman 
March 17th will be the Annual Bowling Classic.   
Biker Sunday is May 8th. 
Motorcycle Awareness Day will be May 11th.   
The Bikini Bike Wash is July 11th.   
The Elburn Days Parade is August 16th.   

The Toy and Food Run is October 13th.   
 
PR/Webmaster - Nathan Klapatch 
 The webpage is being updated to reflect what we do 
 
Safety & Education – Steve Waltz   
We have talked to 5270 kids this year..  
 
Membership – Mark Garrison   
No report.  
 
Newsletter – Mike Nicholson 
The newsletter is going to be coming out shortly..  
 

Road Captain:  Viper 
Not in attendance.  
 
Independent Rep #1 –John Bloch 
No Report. 
 
Raffles 
Who Won 50/50?  _Mrs. Claus– Winning $83 which she returned to the Chapter______ 
 
Motion Made IF ANY: 
Name of Person that Made the Motion:  
Motion made by Steve Waltz to accept the November monthly meeting notes  
 
Second Made by:  
Motion seconded by Randy Schoof.  
 
Motion Info: 
Motion approved the notes from October’s meeting. 
 
Yes:  _________Unanimous_________________        No:  ___________________________ 
 
Motion Carried??  _____Yes_________________________________ 
 
Motion Made IF ANY: 
Name of Person that Made the Motion:  .  
Second Made by:  _______ 
Motion Info:      .Yes:  __________________________        No:  ___________________________ 
Motion Carried??  _____Yes_________________________________ 
 

Adjourn Meeting   
TIME ADJOURNED? ____8:42pm______________  



HAPPY BIRTHDAY!! : 



News You Can Use: 

DuKane ABATE has been asking various people  
“What does DuKane ABATE mean to you?” 

Here are some of the responses.  If you want to find our more come to the meeting in January  
We look forward to seeing you. 



2024 abate of Illinois State Seminar 

You are not too late to get in on the 2024 ABATE of Illinois State Seminar in 
Springfield. It’s cold, it’s winter, come hang out with motorcycle people who 
do motorcyclists rights things. Do you want to ensure that your freedoms as a 
motorcyclist are being protected? Do you want the general public to learn 
about motorcycle awareness? See the application form in this newsletter or on 
the ABATE of Illinois website.  
Even easier – click this https://www.abate-il.org/Seminar-2024 

 
You do not need to be a BOD member to attend. All members are encouraged to take part. 
You could even just decide at the last minute and show up. None will be turned away. There 
are typically rooms available across the street at the Ramada if the Northfield Inn is full. It is 
always a great time, and a worthy use of your time. I particularly enjoy talking to ABATE 
members from all across the State and learning what is working well for them. The seminars 
are great too. I have picked up some deals at the silent and live auctions. The party on Satur-
day night is a hoot! See you there. 
 

2024 ABC ABATE Bowling Classic 
 
Our first DuKane ABATE event of 2024 shall be the 7th Annual ABATE Bowling Clas-
sic! Sunday March 17th at Bowlero on RT64 in Glendale Heights. You may register at 
1:00; the games begin at 2:00PM sharp. For only $20 you get two games, shoes, and an 
awesome time. Think you have what it takes? For only $10 more and you can compete 
amongst the best bowlers ABATE has to offer in the 9 Pin No Tap Tournament. Com-
pete to win the grand prize of $100. Trophies, fun, fellowship, and all for a great cause, 

the DuKane ABATE downed rider fund.  
 
The DuKane ABATE Santa Girls 50/50 raffle will going on as well. Bring your friends, family, 
neighbors, and remote acquaintances to share this afternoon to remember together. See you there. 
Register online today! 

https://dukaneabateil.org/events/abc/ 

38th Annual DuKane ABATE Toy and Food Run 

 

We still have several key roles fill for our 38th Annual DuKane ABATE Toy and Food Run. I know, I know, it 

seems so far away. Next year, right? It is on October 13th, 2024, right? Yes it is. The older I get, the faster time 

seems to pass. It helps enormously to get our machinery in motion as early as possible. Your BOD members have 

always taken care of these tasks, but we can use your help. It gets quite overwhelming when it is crunch time! I do 

not know how to do that stuff you may think? I did not either. I was trained by others, as we will for you. No wor-

ries, jump on in, the water is fine. Help us to help the kids who need help the most! 

 

Events: Chris Newman 

https://www.abate-il.org/Seminar-2024
https://dukaneabateil.org/events/abc/


Marketing Coordinator – Work with your DuKane ABATE BOD to advertise our Toy Run 
on social media, print, posters, hand out cards, and ads of all nature.  Spread the word! 
 
Public Relations Coordinator - Work with your DuKane ABATE BOD and Volunteers to 
speak with various other groups and organizations about participating with our Toy Run and 
sharing our promotional material. 
 
Volunteer Coordinator – Work with Events Coordinator Chris Newman to contact, confirm, communicate with all 
volunteers to assure everyone has guidance of where to be, when to be there, 
and what to do. Requires working with an Excel spreadsheet and phone – 
email – text. 
 
Charities Coordinator - Work with our revered President Emeritus Judy 
Kaenal to contact, recruit, and coordinate various Toy Run vendors.  
 
Vendor Coordinator - Work with our esteemed President Emeritus Judy 
Kaenal to contact, recruit, and coordinate various vendors and for the Toy 
Run. 
 
Donations Assistant – Work with our BOD Member Amy Nelson to collect 
donations and sponsorships from local people and businesses. 
 
Products Coordinator – Work with your DuKane ABATE BOD to procure 
and sell ABATE products on-line and at the Toy Run. 
 
Be sure to put the dates of all of the awesome events scheduled for 2024 on your calendars. We would love to have 
you join us at all of them! 
 
Happy Christmas and Merry New Year to everyone. Looking forward to freedom, peace, prosperity, and safe riding 
for all in 2024! 
 

Do not miss these great events coming soon near you! 
 
ABATE State Seminar Springfield Illinois               Fri–Sat January 19th – 20th  
Will County ABATE Cabin Fever Party                   Saturday Feb. 10th 6:00PM 
Chicago ABATE Chili Cookoff              Saturday Feb. 10th 12:00 to 6:00PM 
DuKane ABATE Bowling Classic (ABC)                      Sunday March 17th 2:00PM 
Flat Out Friday, Mama Tried Milwaukee             February 23rd – 24th 
34th Annual Heartland STEAM              April 12th – 13th   
ABATE of Illinois Legislative Day     Springfield, IL          Wednesday April 17th    
Warehouse Church Biker Sunday                     Sunday May 5th  
Xtreem Flattrack Amateur Motorcycle Races Sycamore Speedway,          Friday May 17th 
Xtreem Flattrack Pro Motorcycle Races  Maple Park, IL          Saturday May 18th   
Distinguished Gentleman’s Ride                May 19th 2024 
Northern Illinois ABATE Chili Cook-off                      Saturday February 24th 6:00PM 
8th Annual Ride For John                             Saturday July 20th  
38th Annual DuKane ABATE Toy and Food Run                   Sunday October 13th 9:30 AM 

 

 

 

Events: Chris Newman 



Swap Meet Stuff 
Stay tuned, buy parts, build motorcycles, ride old motorcycles. 

Winter Blows Swap Meet     Saturday January 7th 8:00AM 
Walneck’s Motorcycle Swap Meet Princeton, IL        Sunday Feb 11th 8:00 AM 
Chicago World Of Wheels Cyclerama   March 8th – 10th  
Walneck’s Motorcycle Swap Meet Woodstock, IL        Sunday April 21st 8:00AM 
ABATE of Illinois Swap Meet                             Sunday April 28th 8:00AM 
Walneck’s Motorcycle Swap Meet Morris, IL                    Sunday June 9th, 8:00AM 
 Walneck’s Motorcycle Swap Meet Woodstock, IL        Sunday June 23rd, 8:00AM     

Follow DuKane ABATE on social media 

                   
Go Forth And Ride! 

Events: Chris Newman 

Welcome new members: 
 
Kurt Madsen and Greeley Koch  
 
Members up for renewal in December and January 2024r: 
 
Jenny Halsey, Chris Hansen, George Orebaugh, Dennis Lexa, Melissa Shaughnessy, Tom 
Scott, Tim Kearney, Natalie Wodynski, Jason Wilson, Gomer Johansson, John Mihelich, Ray 
Heck, Brian Gardner, Don Peterson, David and Ina Gursky, Nathan Klapatch, Todd Ward 
 
Thank you for renewing: 
 
Mark Maltese, Robert Knorrek, Desiree Reese  
 
Did you know, as a member you can check the status of your membership at abate-il.org. Click the Log in at the top 
right corner of the page, enter your user name and password or create a profile.  
 
Did you also know, you can renew your membership online by going to dukaneabateil.org/membership by clicking 
the type of renewal you'd like. You will be redirected to the chapter's Square account for payment. There is a $2 
convenience fee.  
 
Or if you prefer, send in your renewal to  DuKane ABATE P.O. Box 188 
West Chicago, IL 60186 
 
Or better yet, come to a meeting to renew. 3rd Tuesday of the month, 7:30pm, West Chicago American Legion, 123 
Main St, West Chicago, IL  
 
Mark Garrison 
Membership Coordinator 
Safety and Ed Instructor 
 

Membership: Mark Garrison 

https://www.facebook.com/DuKaneChapter
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCENgOqRAXj2IISTFb52g-6Q
https://www.instagram.com/dukaneabate/
https://twitter.com/ABATEofIllinois
http://abate-il.org/
http://dukaneabateil.org/membership
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News You Can Use: 



Calamity Jane's Bar 
 &  

Restaurant 
Address: 9S593 Route 47, Sugar Grove, IL 60554 
Phone: (630) 466-4427 
Email: calamityjanesbar@yahoo.com 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/CalamityJanesPlace 

Want Ads and Advertisements:  



Want Ads and Advertisements:  
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Want Ads and Advertisements:  

Knuckleheads 
Tavern  

108 E North Ave. Elburn, IL 



Want Ads and Advertisements:  



Meetings are held on the 3rd Tuesday of Each Month at 7:30pm 
at the American Legion, Post #300 
123 Main St.  West Chicago, IL   60186 

A.B.A.T.E. of Illinois—DuKane Chapter 

P.O. Box 188 

West Chicago, IL 60186-0188 

DuKane A.B.A.T.E. Membership Form 
(Please Print Legibly) 

         Date: _______________   

(  )   New Member    (  )   Renewal     (  )   Change          Card # _________________________________________ 
 

Name: __________________________________________ Spouse: _________________________________________ 
 

Address:______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

City: __________________________________________  State: ___________________ Zip: __________________________ 
 

Phone: (        ) _______________________  County: ________________ Registered Voter?  (1)  _______ (2) ______ 
 

Congressional District: _______   Senatorial District: _______      Representative District: ________ 
 

Date of Birth  (1 ) ______ - ______ - ______  ( 2 ) ______ - ______ - ______ 
 

Occupation: ( 1 ) ______________________________________  ( 2 ) ___________________________________________ 
 

Year/Make and Size of Scooter(s): ______________________________________________________________________ 
 

eMail Address(es): _____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Membership Renewal Fee:  (  )   $25.00 per year, Single  (  )   $45.00 per year, Couple 

Moneysaver Special:  (  ) $100.00 per 5 year, Single  (  )   $180.00 per 5 year, Couple 
 

Make Checks Payable To & Mail To: 

 

DuKane Chapter 
A.B.A.T.E. of Illinois 
PO Box 188 

www.dukaneabiteil.org 


